Supertree/Sensitivity and Non-English Versions of Excel and Windows

There are a number of differences in the conventions used by Windows and Excel for different languages and different countries.

When Supertree or Sensitivity open, they check two entries from the Regional Settings Control Panel.  To open this Control Panel in Windows 98, go to the Start Menu, choose Settings/Control Panel, open Regional Settings, and click on the Number tab.

Decimal Symbol: The symbol used as a decimal separator varies from country to country.  England and the US use a period (.), and this symbol is used by Supertree and Sensitivity.  However, Excel will use the symbol set in the Regional Settings Control Panel.  Supertree and Sensitivity automatically make the adjustment when sending data to Excel and when receiving results from Excel.

List Separator: The symbol used by Windows and Excel to separate items in a list is normally a comma (,).  However this separator can vary from country to country. Supertree and Sensitivity assume that Excel will expect the symbol defined in Regional Settings to be used to separate parameters in the functions called in the macro defined in supermacro.txt.  However, recent versions of Excel appear to expect the comma rather than the symbol defined in Regional Settings.  If Supertree or Sensitivity does not interact correctly with Excel, try setting the List Separator to a comma.

Minus Sign:  The font used by Supertree and Sensitivity has a minus sign that is short and hard to read. For this reason, Supertree and Sensitivity displays replace the minus sign with the “en-dash,” a longer dash.  However, the Chinese version of Windows interprets the en-dash as the beginning of a two-byte character; Supertree and Sensitivity displays then show negative numbers as zero.  If you use the Chinese version of Windows, select the option of a “short” minus sign from the Set Options choice in the File menu of Supertree and Sensitivity.

